
PRIMARY TURNED PINK!
Exceptional support and enthusiasm were given by the whole of Primary to raise money for the
secondary Cancer Awareness charity event. The classes and corridors glowed pink, as children
and staff proudly wore their pink clothes. In addition, children also come into school laden
with cakes, cookies, biscuits, friendship bracelets and many other ‘bakes and makes’ to sell.  
 And oh what a sale we had! Thank you to all the parents who supported this event by
encouraging their child to bake and/or make, as well as ensuring they had extra money to
spend at school to buy their choices of items for sale. Secondary students were also impressed
with our products and happily brought from the primary sale. 
Overall, a massive 19317LE  was raised by primary children.   As part of the remit of the Student
Voice in primary, they will be canvassing ideas for charities that we will support in primary
during the year, and we will then be having more events to support these. Well done Primary,
what a great first charity day for this academic year! 
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STUDENT VOICE IN PRIMARY
We were delighted to launch our student voice,
commencing with our elected student councils
and class representatives. We discussed their roles,
and they were excited to share some of their ideas
to put into place. Their main discussions and ideas
were how to enhance activities during break times
and their suggestions were really thoughtful and
interesting: different types of balls, basket balls
hoops, jumping ropes, hula hoops, board games,
painting areas, chalk areas etc. We will now take
their ideas and start to work out a plan as what we
can achieve and a timeline for this.
Representatives were give the task to prepare a
suggestion box in their classes and encourage
their classmates to share any idea they have then
bring the suggestion box with them to the next
meeting. A great first meet! 

OCTOBER 31ST 2022



www.bism-cairo.com

STUDENT COUNCIL CHARITY AWARENESS MONTH 
The goal of the BISM’s Student Council is to develop projects and activities that will benefit
our students, the school and the wider community.  One of the aspect our student council
focuses on is charity work. This month many activities have been held as part of our student
council’s first charity drive, of this academic year. Thursday’s Cancer Awareness Day was part
of this charity drive. It was a wonderful day in which, students and staff proudly wore pink
clothes for a small donation of 10 LE. In addition, students in years 6 – 8 organised a bake sale
at lunch time with all the proceeds going to charity. The day was rounded off with a
wonderful presentation from the cancer organisation Bahiaa, in the end of week assembly
for secondary.
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STUDENT COUNCIL CHARITY
AWARENESS MONTH 
This year our student council thought it would be a
perfect idea to invite primary students to be part of
the cancer awareness day, they believed that if we
worked together as a whole school, we could raise
more funds for two very important cancer
charities. It was fantastic to see almost every
member of BISM wearing pink and what was more
outstanding was the effort put into the primary
bake sale, from both primary parents and students.
Their hard work and enthusiasm raised a huge
amount of money. The Head of Primary, Ms. Nicky
Williams and three representatives were invited
along to the secondary assembly to present the
donation to the representatives from Bahiaa. The
representatives from Bahiaa were extremely
emotional as the three young members handed
over the large donation, that had been raised by
primary. 
All the funds raised from secondary’s charity drive,
which includes; all of the bake sales, the ping pong
competition, cancer awareness day and our
upcoming Autumn Festival, will be donated to the
57357 children cancer hospital.
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